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1. CALL TO ORDER 

A quarterly meeting of the Law Enforcement Executive Management Institute (LEEMI) 

Governing Board was held on Wednesday, March 9, 2022. Chief David Anderson, Board 

Chairman, called the meeting to order at 11 :30 a.m. 

11. ROLL CALL 

Ms. Rebekah Taylor Hill conducted the roll call. The following LEEMI Board members 

were present: Chief David Anderson, Chief Rickey Boudreaux, Chief Jim Craft, Mayor 

David Butler, and Chief Christopher Wilrye. A membership quorum was present. 

111. CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES 

Chairman Anderson called for a motion to approve the minutes as presented from the 

meeting held on July 20, 2021. A motion was made by Chief Presswood, seconded by 

Chief Leger, and the motion passed without opposition. 

IV. OLD BUSINESS 

A. Update on 2022 LEEMI New Chiefs' Training 

Ms. Rebekah Taylor presented an update on the 2022 LEEMI New Police Chiefs 

school. No additional action is necessary. 

 

 



 

 

B. Body Camera Footage Retention Schedules 

After discussion, Chairman Anderson stated that all agencies need to contact the 

Secretary of State's Office, Archives Section, to obtain a record retention schedule. No 

further action is necessary. 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

Chief Wilrye presented the list of 124 chiefs who are deficient of 2021 LEEMI required 

continuing education hours and stated that these chiefs must submit any 2021 hours to 

Stephanie Rispone at LACP by April 1, 2022. Any chiefs who remain on the list after 

that date will be reported to the Secretary of State's Office as deficient for 2021. Then, a 

general discussion was held about efforts to increase/encourage LEEMI compliance and 

the consequences of non-compliance. 

A motion was made by Mayor Butler that the LEEMI Board request a list of deficiencies 

at each Board meeting. Chief Anderson seconded the motion, and the motion passed 

without opposition. 

Chief Presswood requested that the LEEMI Board check into the possibility of 

conducting a "virtual" new chiefs' training. Chief Craft stated that the POST Section staff 

will report their findings to the LEEMI Board at the next meeting. 

VI. OTHER BUSINESS 

Chief Anderson called for other business and there was none to discuss. 

Vll. ADJOURNMENT 

Chief Leger made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by 

Chief Caldwell, and the motion passed without opposition. 


